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Our overall attendance this week was 

 

96.0% 
 

We really appreciate all your efforts in getting to school on time, ready to start our day promptly. 

 
 

HEAD TEACHERôS MESSAGE: Lots of children have been enjoying the outdoors this week across our 

Federation with trips to the woods.  Forest School is an inspirational process that offers ALL learners regular 

opportunities to achieve and develop confidence and self-esteem through hands-on learning experiences in 

a woodland or natural environment.  We have recently been working with Allendale Estates as part of a new 

initiative to explore our local community. The children and staff are working to develop a new Forest School 

established in the woodland on the banks of the River Tyne at Bywell - a wonderful experience for all 

involved and even better in the glorious weather we have had this week. We have been recently looking at 

our P.E provision and inviting new coaches in to school. The children have had a chance to experience some 

judo sessions at Broomley and tennis coaching at Whittonstall. I have received some great feedback from 

the children and will invite some new coaches in for the summer term. This week we are attaching some 

information about the recruitment of a finance governor for our governing body, if you feel you have the 

expertise and would like to be involved please get in touch. 

 

We are pleased to announce Mrs Rogan will be joining us at the beginning of the summer term in Year 1. 

Mrs Rogan is an experienced KS1 teacher who is joining us from County Durham. She will be spending time 

with Mrs Gray and the children in Year 1 for the last week of term, to ensure a smooth transition for the 

children. On Tuesday 2nd April, she will be available for a meet and greet with parents at 3:30pm in the Year 

1 classroom. We hope you can join us. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS AND EVENTS: Looking for something to do :-  
 

 
Dancing Tots Sessions at Broomley ï If you have a child 

aged between one and four, why not come along to the 

Dancing Tots sessions at Broomley on Thursday afternoons 

from 2.15pm. The sessions are run by Eve from LP Dance and 

cost £4.50 per session. There is music and glittery pompoms ï 

why not come along and join in the fun! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL NEWS AND EVENTS 

Reception:  We had a brilliant start to our week in Reception class with a 

trip to the woods on Monday. Mr Moore and Mr Hammersley were very 

impressed with our listening skills, our ability to work as part of a team 

and our creativity! We made fairy houses, Easter nests and used the 

hand drill when making Easter themed medals.  

The weather was so good on Wednesday that Mr. Thompson took us over 

to the MUGGA for our first proper game of football this year. The children 

did some amazing dribbling, passing and goal scoring too!  

 In maths, we have been singing along to the number blocks and grouping 

10 in different ways.  We played skittles, painted dots on ladybirds and 

told number stories to help us learn.  

Mrs Humes has been 'blown away' with the childrenôs kite stories this 

week. We have thought about all the different places we would like to be 

blown away to and sorted out Penguin Blue's jungle friends from his Arctic 

friends.   

Ms Shepherd found a very strange egg on her way to school this week. We used our detective skills to try 

and figure out what might be inside. The egg was purple with gold spots so we knew straight away it wasnôt a 

chicken! We thought it could be an egg from the Easter bunny or maybe a dinosaur egg. When we opened it 

up we were so surprised to find a baby dragon! Ask us all about the dragon egg!  

We have also started learning the songs for our whole school Easter service. We have a special poem that 

we are really looking forward to sharing with you all.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1: We have written some absolutely fantastic guides to having a pet dragon this week in Year 1. Mrs  

Gray has been almost blown away with how much detail and how many interesting (and disgusting) facts we 

have included in our writing, not to mention some stunning, labelled illustrations! In maths, we have been 

measuring using ócmô and in topic we have been learning about family trees. We compared our own family 

tree to Queen Victoria's! We had our first outdoor golf session on Thursday and Bryan was super impressed 

with some of our swings and accuracy when striking the ball!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2: This week, Year 2 have thoroughly enjoyed developing their throwing, catching and batting skills in 

their cricket sessions. Mrs Swan was particularly impressed by the children's sportsman like attitudes and 

team work.  

In English, the children have continued to read a range of Anthony Browne books and have used a variety of 

punctuation and expanded noun phrases to write their own version of Silly Billy.  

 



In maths, this week, the children have revisited fractions by finding fractions of 2D shapes. Next week the 

children will continue to develop their knowledge of fractions by finding fractions of quantities.  

 

 

 

 

Year 3: This week, Year 3 have continued English work on the 

story 'I'll take you to Mrs Cole!'. We have worked on character 

descriptions and how to use speech marks. In Maths, we 

completed our work on measurement of length and perimeter. 

Miss Vella taught us about Iron Age round houses and Mrs 

Humes taught us about Judaism. We are enjoying PE with Mr 

Thompson - everyone is improving their football skills. 

Last week, four children from our class went to Ovingham 

Middle School to take part in a pupil voice conference. One of 

the super ideas that they developed was a sponsored litter 

pick around Stocksfield - watch this space! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 4:  We have had a great time learning about email and how to 

send messages in a safe way. We practised gathering information from 

the internet and created a travel guide to Brazil in either Powerpoint or 

Word. We used cut and paste and the snip tool very effectively. During 

English lessons, we have planned and written a story, with a focus on 

the structure of the writing- setting, problem, build up, climax, 

resolution. We wish the tennis team all the best for Friday and hope 

they have a fantastic time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMOS AND REMINDERS 

Easter Activities in School : We have some fun activities planned for the last week of term: 

On Monday 1st April, we are holding a family Easter egg competition ï design or 

decorate an egg using whatever materials and inspiration you like ï and drop it into 

school on the Monday morning. The eggs will be put on display in the hall and the 

entries will then be judged by Mrs Barker. There will be a prize for each class winner. 

Why not get creative! 

On Tuesday 2nd April, we are asking all the children to bring 

a hard-boiled egg into school. We will spend the afternoon decorating the eggs 

and the children will then be able to bring home their finished designs. 

On Wednesday 3rd April, we are holding our 

Easter Celebration at Bywell Church at 2pm ï everyone is welcome to come 

along and join us. Children will be allowed to go home after the church 

service with parents. All children not collected will be brought back to school 

and will follow their normal home time arrangements. 

 

Issue with Parentmail E-mails: Parentmail are aware of an issue with Outlook and Hotmail inboxes 

incorrectly classifying their emails as spam, meaning parents may be unaware of emails they are receiving 

from ParentMail. Parentmail have made contact with the provider and are treating this as a high priority. In 

the meantime, they recommend that all users download the ParentMail App to ensure messages are 

received correctly. Hopefully this problem will be sorted soon. 

 

 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AND KEY DATES  

Monday 25th March Year 4 Woods Visit 

Mon 25th ï Fri 29th March Motherôs Day Lunches -see above for more information  

Wednesday 27th March  Y4 Music Lessons ï due to woods visit on Monday 

Wednesday 27th March Broomley v Mickley football match 

Friday 29th March  Last day for donations for food bank 

Monday 1st April Family Easter Egg Competition ï see above for more information 


